
Page 1 of 1 

 

Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

March 28, 2016 
 

Present: Selectmen: Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; Road Foreman - 

Ralph Staib; and Clerk – Kent Young.   
 

Larry Bills called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed – the Selectmen also 

agreed to pay Aqua Aid Systems $97.50 for their yearly service of the Town Hall and Office water filter 

system. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: No modifications. 
 

Road Crew Issues: FLEET Permits: Chris Liller moved to approve said permit for Curtis Lumber Co., 

Lawrence White Const. Co. and Frost Wells and Pumps.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 

 

Town Office, Town Hall and Meetinghouse: Generators:  The Selectmen reviewed an estimate for a 

new Generac Generator presented by Ward Electric.  Chris Liller reported that Powers Generator Service, 

which currently services the Town Garage Generator, agreed to look at the Town Hall generator as well.  

Chris Liller agreed to get a bid from them for a new one.  Meetinghouse Repairs:  Paul Bernard has 

agreed to install the new doors and to box in the cables along the ceiling.  Ron Chiodi will match the 

interior paint to what is there.  Propane Lines:  W2D have not yet responded to the service request.   

 

Town Hall Use: Candie Bernard requested use of the Town Hall for April 23, 2016 and for Monday 

evenings for an exercise class.  Chris Liller requested Nov 9 through 12 for the Hunter’s Supper hosted by 

the Wardsboro Fire Dept..  Greg Marcucci so moved.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred. 

 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s minutes and the Liquor Control Board 

minutes for March 14, 2016.  Kevin Robinson seconded the motion.  All concurred - the minutes were 

approved. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 7:50p.m..  Kevin Robinson seconded.  All were in favor 

and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by:  

David Kent Young 


